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UNITED STATES

! NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION*'

%,.....,/ WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001

;

APR 0 5 $4 I

IA 94 -004

Mr. Douglas D. Preston
(Address deleted '

Under 10 CFR 2.790)

Dear Mr. Preston:

SUBJECT: ORDER PROHIBITING INVOLVEMENT IN NRC-LICENSED ACTIVITIES |

(EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY) (NRC INSPECTION REPORT NO. 50-
331/93020) i

i

The enclosed Order Prohibiting Involvement in NRC-Licensed
Activities is being issued as a consequence of your deliberately I

lproviding false information on applications you made for access
authorization at the Iowa Electric Light and Power Company's
(licensee) Duane Arnold Energy Center. On or about June 19, 1990,
and on June 23, 1993, you indicated on your access authorization
applications that you had not been arrested or convicted of a
criminal offense other than minor traf fic violations. The licensee
subsequently learned that you had been arrested and convicted
several times for crimes other than traffic violations and that you
were incarcerated for some of those offenses. As a result of your
deliberate false statements, you were granted unescorted access to
the Duane Arnold facility in 1990 and again in 1993. A licensee
investigator interviewed you about the false information at which
time you indicated that you had lied on your applications in 1990
and 1993 and that you would lie again about your criminal record.
The deliberate false information on your criminal history in your
June 23, 1993 application caused you to be personally in violation
of 10 CFR 50.5, " Deliberate Misconduct".

While you deliberately made the same false statements on your
access authorization application of June 19, 1990, that instance is
not being cited in the enclosed Order because it occurred prior to
September 16, 1991, the date that 10 CFR 50.5 became effective.

Failure to comply with the provisions of the enclosed Order may
result in civil or criminal sanctions.

Questions concerning the Order may be addresced to James Lieberman,
Director, Office of Enforcement. Mr. Lieberman can be reached at
telephone number (301) 504-2741.

0G00Ca '

4 i

9404070041 940405
PDR ADOCK 05000331

-

t/|
<

!C PDR
[

1



. .. .

,

*-
.

.

,

Mr. Douglas D. Preston 2 ;

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.790 of the NRC's " Rules of Practice",
a copy of this letter and the enclosure with your home address
removed will be placed in the NRC's Public Document Room.

Sincerely,

1 s

w~,
'

ames Lieberman, Director
Office of Enforcement

Enclosure:
Order Prohibiting Involvement in
NRC-Licensed Activities (Effective Immediately)

cc w/ enclosure:
L. Liu, Chairman of the Board and

Chief Executive Officer
D. Wilson,. Plant Superintendent

Nuclear. Licensing
K. Young, Manager, Nuclear Licensing
Resident Inspector, RIII
Stephen Brown, Iowa Department

of Commerce-
Licensing Project Manager, NRR
Berry construction Company
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